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Date: December 12, 2017
To: Commissioners Court
From: Jon Kleinheksel y
Re: CR943 Road Closure

On October 24, 2017, a County Public Works employee discovered an unauthorized road
closure on the county maintained section of CR943. Periodically, a third party such as
contractors or cities will request permission to temporarily close a county road. In the
case of CR943, no such advance notification was received from the City of McKinney.

After observing the road closure, the county employee reported it to Public Works
management who contacted McKinney officials. Representatives there explained the
scope of the project and emailed the proper Road Closure form to Collin County Public
Works.

McKinney is in the process of replacing two, 1000 ft. sections of the north-south and
east-west portions of CR943 with a new concrete road and apron connecting it to the
western and southern border of the Erwin Farms development. Since discovering the
road closure, McKinney has shared the following details:

Original Plan Approval: June 2016
Initial Road Closure: October 20, 2017
Estimated Completion: End of year

The City of McKinney requests retroactive approval for the relocation of roadway and
County Road tie-ins (transitions) adjacent to the Erwin Farms Development as shown on
the attached exhibits.

Public Works will continue to monitor the project in an effort to expeditiously address
and resolve any safety issues. Should you require additional information, please contact
me and I will respond accordingly.



